November 21, 1989 DOCKET NUMBER 25 9
lectotarx of the Chairman PETITION RULE PRM .
U.S. Nuclear Regulator; Commission SYFR 29339)
Docketing and Service Branch, Docket #PRM-35-9
Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Mr ., Secretary:
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I am writing to express m{ strong sugport for the Petetion for Rulemaking
filed by the American College of Nuclear Physicains and the Society of
Nuclear Medicine, I am a practicing nuclear medicine technologist at St.
Joseph Hospital in Flint, Michigan. I am deeply conceérned over the
revised 10 CFR 35 rogulations (effective 4/87 qcverning the medical use
of byproduct material as they oignlticantlj impact m¥ ability to practice
hlgh-qualit{ Nuclear Medicine and are preventing me from providing opti-
mized care to individual patients.
The NRC should recognize that the FDA does allov, and often encourages,
other clinical uses of approved drugs, and activelx discourages the sub-
mission of physician-sponsored IND's that described new indications for
ngprovod drugs. The Eacka?e insert vas never intended to prohibit
physicians from deviating from it for other indications; on the contrary,
such deviation is necessary for growth in develoning new diagnostic and
therapeutic procedures. 1In man¥ cases, manufactirers will never go back
to ti.e FDA to revise a gackage nsert to include a new indication because
ét is not reguired by the FDA and there is simply no economic incentive to
° .o.

Currently, the regulatory provisions in Part 35 do not allow practices
which are legitimate and legal under FDA regulations and 3tate medicine
and pharmacy laws. These regulations therefore inapgropriately interfere
with the practice of medicine, which dirsctly contradicts the NRC's
Medical Policy stated against such inter ‘erence.

Finally, I would like to point out that restrictive NRC regulations will
only jeopardize public health and safety by: restricting access to appro-
priate Nuclear Medicine procedures; exposing patients to high radiation
absorbed doses from al:ernative legal, but non-optimal studies; and
exposing hospital personnel to higher radiation absorbed doses because of
nnwarranted, repetitive procedures. The NRC sho .ld not strive to
constiuct proscriptive re?ulationn to cover all aspects of midicine, nor
shoula it attempt to regulate radiopharmaceutical use. Instead they
should rely on the expertise of the FDA, State Borc¢ds, the Joint
Commission on Accreditatoin of Healthcare Organizations, radiati~n safety
committees. institutional Q/A review procedures, and professionai judge-
ment of physicians and pharmacists who have been well-trained to
administer and prepare these materials.

Since the NRC's primnr{ regulatory focus appears to be based on the unsub-
stantiated assumption that misadministrations se a serious threat Lo the
public health and safety, I strongly urge the C to pursue a
comprehensive study by a reputable scientific panel, such as the NCRP, to
to assess the radiobiologica\ effects of misadministrations from Nuclear
medicine diagnostic and therapeutic studies. I fitle believe that the
results of auch a study will demonstrate that the NRC's efforts to impose
more and more stringent regulations are unnecessary and not cost-effective
in relation to the extremely low health risks of these studies.

In closing. 1 otron?1¥ urge the NRC to adopt ti- “CNP/SNM Petition for
Rulemaking as expeditiously as possible.
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Debra Cook, Nuclear Medicine Technolcjist
S8t. Joseph Hospital,K Flint, MI 48502
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